SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

July 31, 1958

At 10 A.M., Judge Lundsgren, L. W. Rulien, Lloyd Ofstedal, and all directors of the Sand Hill Board met at the Beltrami Hall and went for an inspection trip over the entire length of the project; Mr. Rulien and Mr. Ofstedal drove their cars.

This trip came about because of the working and maintenance expectations in the release on acceptance contract – the Corp of Army Engineering – (illegible) sent the board. Due to conditions caused by the numerous slides in Reis Twp., maintenance is practically impossible with local equipment.

The board felt that signing a release under these conditions would not be advisable, rather try to get a deficiency appropriation from the Congress to fix the unforeseen slide conditions that has developed in Reis Twp. Lloyd Ofstedal was asked to make this report.

N. J. Mjelde, Secretary